Football Officials Assoc. of Central PA

1960

PIAA Football Officials CENTRAL PENNSYLVANIA CHAPTER

32nd Annual Meeting, Monday, November 14, 1960

MINUTES

The 32nd Annual Meeting of the Central Pennsylvania Chapter, PIAA Football Officials, was called to order by President Richard F. Shover at 8:00 P.M. at the Camp Hill High School.

The minutes of the 31st Annual Meeting, held November 16, 1959 were approved as submitted.

A financial statement, incomplete because the season's business was not yet concluded, was furnished by the Treasurer and indicated that the Chapter would probably operate for the year on its current revenues.

The Secretary briefed the membership on some correspondence which was of general interest.

Six new members were accepted:

Robert P. Leon, newly-approved official
Louis S. Pompei, newly-approved official
Kenneth C. Sassaman, newly-approved official
A. Eugene Rupp, Jr., transfer from Carlisle Chapter
Raymond C. Pifer, transfer from Greater Harrisburg Chapter
John B. Tighe, transfer from Greater Harrisburg Chapter

Banquet Chairman W. Reed Ernst reported that plans were complete for the 32nd Annual Banquet, a dinner dance to be held at the Linglestown American Legion Post on Monday, November 21. Serving on the Committee were Al Hill, Paul Pugh, Les Reichert, Sev Stefanon.

The Secretary reported that the resolution of the Chapter of 1958, re-affirmed in 1959, that the Officials' Contract be amended to provide for payment to any official who held a contract for a game postponed because of inclement weather but who could not work the re-scheduled date had been rejected by the PIAA Board of Control. The Chapter voted to again submit the resolution.

In a review of attendance at Chapter Meetings in 1960, the Secretary reported five members with perfect attendance:

Lew Clionsky Bill Engle Phil Raudensky Les Reichert Harold Thomas

The Chapter has 11 scheduled meetings, in addition to the PIAA Rules Interpretation meeting.

One member, Gordon Buck Jones, did not attend the required minimum of five meetings. He did not pay dues for 1960. According to the October issue of the P'Athlete he was suspended for failure to submit a report of physical examinations. Under the PIAA constitution and the Chapter by-laws, Gordon Buck Jones was dropped from membership.

The Official-in-Charge plan for use in junior ball was kicked all over the lot. It was finally agreed to retain the plan with amendments to remove the requirement that the OIC call other officials and to change somewhat the arrangement for notification in event of postponed games. A copy of the plan, as it will be submitted to the Executive Board, accompanies these minutes.

During the discussion of the OIC plan, it was recommended that the Secretary, when notifying members of assignments, send two copies of the letter, with the second copy to be signed and returned to the Secretary.

The Secretary reported an assignment of officials for the 1960 season:

- "(1) For the 1960 season, the Chapter handled the entire varsity schedules for ten schools. A total of 184 assignments were resolved; 37 officials participated with 23 receiving four games or more.
 - (2) The Chapter made well over 400 assignments: about 240 varsity, 50 junior varsity and 125 junior high. Also, about 120 midget assignments were made.
 - (3) The Chapter was contacted for officials by about 30 schools."

The 1960 National Questionnaire on Rules, furnished by the PIAA, was completed for return to PIAA. In addition, the Chapter directed that these recommendations be forwarded:

- (1) If a field clock is to be the official game clock, it be equipped with an automatic audible signal to notify officials that a quarter has ended and it be operated by an approved PIAA Official. Provision for notification in event a clock becomes defective should also be made.
- (2) Rules be changed to make coaches responsible for prompt return to the field at the end of the half-time intermission, removing the necessity of notification by the officials.
- (3) Short sleeved shirts be authorized.

The following officers were elected for the 1961 season:

Philip J. Raudensky. President
Paul Marinak Vice President
Donald E. Enders Executive Board
Richard F. Shover. Executive Board
Severino Stefanon. Secretary-Treasurer

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:20 P.M.

Philip J. Raudensky President

Paul P. Marinak Vice President

Donald E. Enders Executive Board

Richard F. Shover Executive Board

Central Pennsylvania Chapter P. J. A. A. Football Officials

P. O. BOX 387

HARRISBURG, PENNSYLVANIA

Severino Stefanon

Secretary

1961 - Our 33rd Year

4 Feb 61

FROM:

Severino Stefanon, Secretary

TO:

All Members

Enclosed are several reports to close out business for the 1960 season:

- 1. Minutes of the 32nd Annual Meeting
- 2. The OIC Plan, as amended
- 3. Financial Statement 1960
- 4. Five-Year Financial Statement, 1957-1961
- 5. 1961 Roster

The financial statement shows a closing balance of \$189.20. The bank agrees with this.

The Chapter directed that the resolution re change of the officials contract to require payment for postponed games be re-submitted. Ray Grube, Officials Representative, has been so notified. No acknowledgement.

The Chapter directed that three suggested rules changes be called to the attention of the rules makers. Dr. Frank Maguire, Rules Interpreter, has been advised. No acknowledgement.

At least two schools are sending out W-2 forms for fees paid officials. Send them back. We are contractors with the school, not employes. The two school of which I have knowledge have a letter from me. There is earlier PIAA precedent on this.

On varsity schedules, a final tally now seems possible and shows a gain of two, Waynesboro and Lykens, and a loss of one, Newport. Some schools are still filling schedules, but I expect no more for us.

Feel free to ask questions on Chapter business and keep me posted on anything for the good of the Chapter.

PIAA Football Officials CENTRAL PENNSYLVANIA CHAPTER

Financial Statement - 1960

INCOME: Balance, 30 November 1959 Dues, 1959		Total I	ncané		\$104.76 550.00 .\$654.78
EXPENDITURES: Printing: Rosters, 1959 Envelopes			\$ 49.56		
Letterheads Membership Cards			22.71 8.48 5.20	\$ 85.95	
Banquet: Meals Band Favors, Flowers, etc.		\$239.25 75.00 65.12	\$379.37		
Less: Assignment Fees Guests Miscellaneous		\$ 91.50 8.00 21.00	\$120,50	\$258.87	,
Miscellaneous: Postage Telephone Mimeographing Secretary-Treasurer			\$ 24.64 15.92 15.00	\$3.00 Tt	
Secretary-Invasurer		65.00 \$120.76 Total Expenditures \$465.58			
	1937	Balance, 18 December 1960\$189.20			